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From: City Council
Subject: Email - Communication - Cora Janzen - Neighbourhood Bikeways 30 km-h Speed Limit Policy - CK 

6320-0 x 6000-5
Attachments: SHALOS_SpeedPolicyBikeways_2023Nov30.pdf

From: Web NoReply <web‐noreply@Saskatoon.ca>  
Sent: Thursday, November 30, 2023 9:58 AM 
To: City Council <City.Council@Saskatoon.ca> 
Subject: Email ‐ Communication ‐ Cora Janzen ‐ Neighbourhood Bikeways 30 km‐h Speed Limit Policy ‐ CK 6320‐0 x 6000‐
5 

‐‐‐ Replies to this email will go to cora.janzen@saskhealthauthority.ca ‐‐‐ 

Submitted on Thursday, November 30, 2023 ‐ 09:57 

Submitted by user:   

Submitted values are: 

I have read and understand the above statements.: Yes 

I do not want my comments placed on a public agenda. They will be shared with members of Council 
through their online repository.: No 

I only want my comments shared with the Mayor or my Ward Councillor.: No 

Date: Thursday, November 30, 2023 

To: His Worship the Mayor and Members of City Council 

First Name: Cora 

Last Name: Janzen 

Email: cora.janzen@saskhealthauthority.ca 

Address:  Idylwyld Drive N 

City: Saskatoon 

Province: Saskatchewan 

Postal Code: S7L  

Name of the organization or agency you are representing (if applicable): Saskatchewan Health Authority 

What do you wish to do ?: Submit Comments 





Healthy People, Healthy Saskatchewan
The Saskatchewan Health Authority works in the spirit of truth and reconciliation, 

acknowledging Saskatchewan as the traditional territory of First Nations and Métis People.
NOTICE OF CONFIDENTIALITY: This information is for the recipient(s) listed and is considered confidential by law. 

If you are not the intended recipient, any use, disclosure, copying or communication of the contents is strictly prohibited.

November 30, 2023

His Worship the Mayor and Members of City Council
Office of the City Clerk
222 3rd Avenue North
Saskatoon, Saskatchewan S7K 0J5

Dear His Worship the Mayor and Members of City Council,

We are writing you in support of a proposed Neighbourhood Bikeways Speed Limit policy. From our perspective, the 
approval and implementation of this policy to reduce vehicle speeds along Neighbourhood Bikeways has many 
realizable health benefits.

Severe injuries and death are devastating outcomes of collisions that involve vulnerable road users, such as people 
cycling. Reduced vehicular speeds, in places of dedicated cycling infrastructure such as Neighbourhood Bikeways, and 
where there is the promotion and expectation of people using cycling as a mode of transportation, reduces the overall 
risk of a collision involving a vehicle as well as greatly reduces the likelihood of severe injury or fatalities to the person 
cycling.

The building the City of Saskatoon’s All Ages and Abilities (AAA) cycling network, of which bikeways is a component,
will increase the number of people cycling as a mode of transportation. Such an approach to urban planning helps our 
citizens become more active, and physical activity is beneficial at both preventing and managing many chronic diseases.
Notably, such infrastructure has the additional benefit of supportingSaskatoon’s residents who are without a vehicle, 
be it due to age, not having a license, choice, or necessity, to use cycling as a mode of transportation to get to such 
things as employment, education, accessing to food and social supports. Increasing access and reducing barriers to
accessing these determinants of health reduces the overall burden of disease in our community.

We can ask people to leave the vehicle at home and choose other transportation modes, however, it is the 
infrastructure, design, and policies that will encourage the shift to a more person centered and healthy community.

Thank you for considering the health, safety,and well-being of Saskatoon residents as you make this policy decision.

Sincerely,

Dr. Jasmine Hasselback
Saskatoon Medical Health 
Officer

Dr. James Stempien
Provincial Department Head 
Emergency Medicine

Dr. Joanna Smith
Saskatoon Emergency 
Medicine Lead




